
Notice of changes to the Nunavut Gazette 
 
On July 3, 2025, An Act to Amend the Legislation Act and Other Acts Respecting the Nunavut 
Gazette, S.Nu. 2025,s.14, came into force. This Act removed the requirement for the following 
documents to be published in the Nunavut Gazette: 
 

• The full text of regulations (previously Part II of the Nunavut Gazette) 
 

• All notices under the Archives Act, the Credit Union Act, the Emergency Measures Act, the 
Insurance Act, the Nunavummi Nangminiqaqtunik Ikajuuti Implementation Act, and the 
Partnership Act 

 
• All notices issued by the Registrar of Corporations under the Business Corporations Act 

 
• The full text of international regulations under the International Interests in Mobile Aircraft 

Equipment Act 
 
As a result of these amendments, the Legislation Regulations were amended, with effect on 
July 14, 2025, to no longer require the Nunavut Gazette to be divided into Part I and Part II. 
Starting with the July 2025 edition, the Nunavut Gazette will be published as a single publication 
without separate parts. The visual appearance of the Nunavut Gazette has also been updated. 
 
The full text of regulations can be accessed at the Nunavut Legislation website: 
https://www.nunavutlegislation.ca/. The Nunavut Gazette will continue to include a list of 
regulations that are published, as well as notices of international regulations under the 
International Interests in Mobile Aircraft Equipment Act. 
 
Notices under the Nunavummi Nangminiqaqtunik Ikajuuti Implementation Act will also be 
published on the Nunavut Legislation website. 
 
Notices under the Credit Union Act and the Partnership Act, and notices issued by the Registrar 
of Corporations under the Business Corporations Act will be published on the website of Legal 
Registries Division: https://nunavutlegalregistries.ca/. 
 
Notices under the Emergency Measures Act will be published on a Government of Nunavut 
website. 
 
Notices under the Insurance Act may be published in a manner determined by the Superintendent 
of Insurance. 
 
Notices under the Archives Act will no longer be published. 
 
These amendments do not affect the publication of other notices in the Nunavut Gazette, nor the 
publication of appointments and revocations. 
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